Australian Society for Herpetologists Inc. (ASH): Annual General Meeting 2006 (Healesville, Victoria)

MINUTES

Meeting chaired by Naomi Doak, attended by Erik Wapstra, Jane Melville and Nick Clemann, as well as the general ASH audience.

Apologies: Marc Hero, Peter Harlow, John Wombey, Ric Longmore

1. Naomi explained that the current ASH President, Marc Hero, could not attend the meeting, and that he asked her to chair the meeting in his place.

2. ND asked that the minutes from the last (31st) AGM in Springbrook, Queensland be confirmed.  Moved by Frank Lemckert, seconded by Dale Roberts.

3. Nick Clemann provided the Secretary’s report.  Most of his business for the year involved answering and redirecting inquiries of a herpetological nature.

4. Erik Wapstra provided the Treasurer’s report.  He noted that there were currently only 10 fully ‘paid-up’ members of ASH.  EW detailed the auditor’s report.  He also asked members to support the maintenance of current levels of student grants provided by the Society (and noted that research grants have increased by $1,000 this year), and asked that all labs encourage their students to join ASH.

5. ND asked someone from the floor to move to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Moved by Mark Hutchinson.  Seconded Frank Lemckert.

6. ND presented the President’s report.  Research grants were awarded to 13 students this year (3 Hons/10 PhD): one of the Hons grants went to David Steer ($500), 2 x $750 PhD grants were awarded to Dan Warner and John Roe, and 2 x $500 PhD grants were awarded to Stephanie Godfrey and Geoff While.  Travel grants were initially awarded to Kerry Kriger, Stephen Reynolds, Eridani Mulder, Dan Warner and Geoff While.  The latter two grants were not given, as these people were already recipients of research grants.

7. ND provided a newsletter report: the report is web-based only at this time, but will be available as a PDF in the future.  There have been only 5 contributions to the newsletter!

At this point Mike Tyler objected to a remark made by Dale Roberts.  Murray Littlejohn moved that this objection be expunged.  Seconded by Dale Roberts.  Tyler moved that Littlejohn be ejected from the meeting.  Murray spoke to this motion, noting his own ASH ‘foundation’ status, and that he was the first President of ASH (in 1964).  Naomi Doak noted that this resulted in the first time in ASH history that the motion to eject Littlejohn had not been seconded, and Murray was able to remain for the rest of the meeting.

8. ND called for support for the idea that, after >5 years of not paying dues, that person should be left of the member list, and after 10 years of no payment, there should be no amnesty.  There was lengthy general discussion amongst members about the best way to encourage people to pay their dues.

9. Election of new members:  the current ASH committee stepped down.  Marc Hero was nominated as Vice President, seconded by Erik W.  Ric Longmore remains as Public Officer.  Mark Hutchinson took the floor to take nominations on committee positions.

Jane Melville nominated Paul Doughty for President, seconded by Nick Clemann – accepted unopposed.  Erik W nominated Nick Clemann for Secretary, seconded by Murray Littlejohn – accepted unopposed.    Naomi Doak nominated Erik Wapstra for Treasurer, seconded by Clare Morrison – accepted unopposed.  Mark Hutchinson nominated Marc Hero as Newsletter Editor/Website coordinator, seconded by Marion Anstis – accepted.  Peter Harlow and Naomi Doak remained as Ordinary Members (nominated by Wapstra and Clemann respectively, seconded by ???).

10. As new President, Paul Doughty suggested the venue for the next conference be either Broome or Albany, WA in December 2007.  Erik W asked for a cost comparison between the 2 locations.  PD will look into this and report back.

11. Rick Shine asked whether the Society wanted to continue with concurrent talk sessions during conferences, as was initiated in Healesville.  Jane Melville explained that, with around 80 talks, running single sessions would lead to an overly long conference.  There was general agreement that the present conference was well run in terms of coordinating concurrent sessions, and the growing nature of the Society necessitated concurrent sessions.

12. Mike Tyler again moved that Murray Littlejohn be removed from the meeting.  Murray suggested ignoring that comment, and noted that the next meeting will be around the 40th anniversary of the conferences.

Meeting closed at 2140 hours.

